
                                                        GREENBUSH TOWNSHIP MEETING 

                                                            Monday, May 22nd,2022 7pm 

*All board members were in attendance. 

Call to Order: The Greenbush Township meeting was called to order by Supervisor Thelen with the 

reciting of the pledge of allegiance. 

Approval of the Agenda: A motion as made by Graham to accept the agenda as presented. 

• Seconded by Kindel 

• Motion passed 

Clinton County Sheriff Report: Clerk Smith reported via e-mail that Sheriff Dush is in full command and 

that he is very pleased with his new position and the team he is working with. Sheriff Dush is very 

community minded and wants the residents to know their concerns will be looked into.  

CAASA Report: The report was given by Supervisor Thelen who attends their monthly meetings. The 

new ambulance has still not arrived and it is looking like September will be the targeted date. Financially 

CAASA is doing well at this time and are appreciative of the community and townships support. The two 

new hires are working out well to lighten the load for director Weber. There will be a dedication 

ceremony for the new garage that has been built and a plaque will be attached to the side of the 

building for recognition of the much-appreciated donors. A benefit package for employees is still being 

looked into.Also in the works is keeping an open agenda on getting a used ambulance if the price is 

right. 

Reading and Approval of Prior Month’s Minutes: Motion was made by Roof to approve last month’s 

minutes and to dispense with their reading’s. 

• Seconded by Graham 

• Motion passed 

Treasurer’s Report and Approval of Bill Payments: The treasure’s report was given by Treasurer 

Roof,balance and profit and loss sheets were also presented. Roof asked that checks 14135-14145 along 

with EFTPS and ACH be approved for payment. A motion was made by Clerk Smith to accept the report 

as given and to also pay the bills that were presented along with EFTPS and ACH. 

• Seconded by Kindel 

• Motion passed                                                                                                                            

Correspondence: None 

Public Comment: Resident Whitford presented the name and license number of trucking company that 

should not be using Hyde Rd .as their trucking route. Supervisor Thelen will pursue this request. 

County Commissioner Report-Kam Washburn: Not present. 

Assessor Report-Beth Botke: New AMAR will be coming out later this summer called: Michigan State 

Commission Assessment Audit. Once the Audit questions come out it would be a good thing for us to 

review our resolutions to reflect any changes that have been passed recently or new interpretations of 



the laws. Botke didn’t feel this would be a big issue but it wouldn’t be a bad idea to just do a review. 

Clinton County will be the 1St. county to go through the new Audit procedures. A variety of Legislative 

changes have been going on and Botke will keep our township informed in the days to come. 

OLD BUSINESS 

* Road Report: DeWitt Rd. between Maple Rapids Rd. and Hyde Rd. is being worked on for upcoming 

paving. There will be various tubes in the township being replaced in the near future. The road chloride 

placement is due to be done before Memorial Day. Our targeted contracts for FY 2022-2023 are starting 

to be fulfilled and will be kept track of by the board. It was also reported to us by RC that in 3yrs,The 

completion of Michigan turn arounds shall be completed.  

* ARPA: Motion by Smith to go forth with the amount of $5000.00 to be Granted to the Eureka Christian 

Church from the ARPA account. (This was requested being that they are a non-profit group and it was 

one of the stipulations on how we could spend the ARPA funds) and that treasure Roof would receive 

verification that they are a non-profit, also that the check may be written before the June 27th ,2022 

meeting. 

                                                                      * Roll call vote was taken 

                                                                      * All AYES with Kindel abstained 

                                                                       * Motion passed 

NEW BUSINESS: None 

Additional Public Comments: None  

Meeting Adjournment: Motion by Graham to adjourn the meeting 

                                                           * Seconded by Kindel 

                                                           * Motion passed 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:30 pm 

Next Meeting: June 27th,2022 7pm 

 

-----------------------------------                                                                              ---------------------------------- 

Supervisor Lee Thelen                                                                                             Clerk Ramona Smith 

                                                                                                                                

 

 

 

 

 


